Lauren Griffin

From:

Lauren Griffin

Sent:

Tuesday 26 March 2024 13:05

To:

Michael Lally

Subject:

RE: Record of 1st meeting for ABP-318886-24

A Chara,

The Board acknowledges receipt of this email, official acknowledgment will issue in due course.

Kind regards,

Lauren

From: Michael Lally < Michael. Lally@galwaycity.ie>

Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 10:57 AM

To: Lauren Griffin < lauren.griffin@pleanala.ie>

Cc: Colm O'Riordan < Colm.ORiordan@galwaycity.ie>; Eoghan Lynch < Eoghan.Lynch@galwaycity.ie>; Jonathan

Whelan <Jonathan.Whelan@galwaycity.ie>; Gavin Grace <Gavin.Grace@galwaycity.ie>

Subject: Re: Record of 1st meeting for ABP-318886-24

Caution: This is an **External Email** and may have malicious content. Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments. When in doubt, contact the ICT Helpdesk.

Lauren, A Chara,

Further to our meeting of the 26th of February 2024, in addition to receipt of the minutes (copied), we provide an overview previously prepared for presenting at the Cross City Link Oral Hearing held in February 2024. The presentation has been updated for various project status, in addition to including an overview of the BusConnects programme in Galway City.

This is provided for information purposes only, in response to the query raised by the board in respect to the BusConnects proposals being planned for Galway City and the potential for schemes to be lodged with the board.

The Board's representatives asked for an indication of all projects the prospective applicant is planning to develop in terms of Galway BusConnects routes. In response to this, the prospective applicant explained that the Galway BusConnects Cross City Link scheme and this proposed development are the only projects that will be submitted to the Board regarding the BusConnects.

The report attached further expands on this response to note the while two schemes are all that is currently known, more BusConnects schemes will be developed following the completion of the review of the Galway Transport Strategy and the publication of the Galway Metropolitan Area Transport Strategy (GMATS). This will be the strategic basis for BusConnects in the city, and will align to the proposals published by the NTA in respect of the National CycleConnects Plan and the BusConnects Galway Network Redesign. The strategy for the development of BusConnects Designs and associated programme, is subject to discussion with the NTA following the publication and adoption of GMATS.

I hope the attached is informative and provides context to the board.

Regards,

Innealtóir Sinsearach Feidhmiúcháin / Senior Executive Engineer

Comhairle Cathrach na Gaillimhe / Galway City Council

Halla na Catrach, Bóthar and Choláiste / City Hall, College Road,

Gaillimh / Galway

Éire / Ireland

H91 X4K8

(091) 536 349

(087) 442 8070

Michael.Lally@GalwayCity.ie

www.GalwayCity.ie



From: Lauren Griffin < lauren.griffin@pleanala.ie >

Sent: Tuesday 12 March 2024 14:46

To: Michael Lally < Michael.Lally@galwaycity.ie > Subject: Record of 1st meeting for ABP-318886-24

Hi,

Please see soft copy of record of the 1st meeting for ABP-318886-24.

The hard copy with issue today.

Kind regards,

Lauren

Lauren Griffin Executive Officer Strategic Infrastructure Development An Bord Pleanála 64 Marlborough Street Dublin 1 D01 V902

Teil: 01-8737244 Facs: 01-8722684

Má fhaigheann tú an ríomhphost seo lasmuigh de na gnáthuaireanta oibre, ní bheidh mé ag súil le freagra ná gníomh lasmuigh de d'uaireanta oibre féin.

If you receive this email outside of normal working hours, I do not expect a response or action outside of your own working hours

Smaoinigh ar an timpeallacht sula ndéanann tú an ríomhphost seo a phriontáil.

Please consider the environment before printing this mail.

Fógra Rúin: Tá an ríomhphost seo agus aon chomhaid atá nasctha leis faoi rún agus dírithe amháin don seolaí. Má bhfuair tú an ríomhphost seo trí earráid, déan teagmháil le bainisteoir an chórais.

Tabhair faoi deara led thoil: aon tuairimí nochtaithe san ríomhphost seo is iad tuairimí an tseoltóra féin agus níl sé intuigthe gurb iad tuairimí An Bhoird Pleanála nó go gcloíonn siad le polasaithe ráite an Bhoird.

Confidentiality Notice: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the addressee. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager.

Please Note: any views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the views or accord with the stated policies of An Bord Pleanála.